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September 2023
Dear Parents, 

Welcome back from the summer break and welcome to all those new to Riverside. 

This first week back has seen our new Reception pupils join us; we look forward to meeting our Nursery pupils next week. In other year groups, there has been a focus on PSHE including online safety. In response to feedback, on the first day, everyone had the opportunity to meet the class teachers and now KS2 pupils will independently take themselves to their classroom to begin their work. Pupils in Reception and KS1 will continue to line up in the playground when the gates open in the morning. 

If there are ever any queries or questions, please do not hesitate to speak to one of the senior leaders who are always on hand at the gate at the beginning and end of each school day. 

The class letters detailing class specific details such as bookbags and PE days have been sent out this week. You can also find these on the new class pages on our website. Please check the ‘news’ section on the website for any school updates. 

We would like to invite Reception parents to a Phonics Meeting at 3.30 on Wednesday 13th September – please wait in the main playground and we will show you through to the meeting space once the children have been dismissed. 

A few reminders: 

· Pupils must wear school uniform. Our school uniform colours are blue, white and grey. Please go to the school office or buzzer gate for school jumpers, cardigans and polo shirts with the school logo.  Skirts and shorts should be knee length. 
· Pupils must wear sensible shoe choices – shoes must have a rubber sole, shoes cannot be backless or open-toed. Crocs are not permitted as they are loose fitting. 

· Only small stud earrings are permitted as jewellery. Hooped earrings, necklaces and bracelets must not be worn due to the health and safety of pupils. Watches with camera or recording capability are not permitted in school for Safeguarding and GDPR reasons. 
· PE kits should be appropriate for the weather and pupils need to change into a PE kit. Pupils should not be coming to school in their PE kit (pupils in Reception and Nursery will be advised as to when pupils will need to bring in a PE kit). PE tops and bottoms should be appropriate for school. 

· Scooters and bikes can be left during the school day in the bicycle area in the corner of the small playground. Scooters and bikes should not be ridden in the playground and should be pushed or wheeled to the bicycle area.  
Important dates for this term will be posted on the website in due course. Drama, music and sports sessons with our brilliant coaches and specialists started this week. Breakfast Club and Playcentre have also been available this week. 

If you have any extended school queries, please email headteacher@riverside.southwark.sch.uk
If you need to report an absence, please email attendance@riverside.southwark.sch.uk. Please be aware for medical appointments could you please attach the proof of appointment. 

We look forward to working with you this year.

Kind regards, 

Sophie and Jill  
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